Knaresborough Town Council

NDP Working Group

Meeting 29th October 2015

Attendees: David Goode (Chair), David Gluck (Consultant to NDP programme), Andy Grinter, 
David Bulmer, Christine Willoughby, Andrew Willoughby, Bryan Robertson, Wendy Sanderson, 
Emma Walsh

Apologies: Bill Rigby, Mavis Clemmitt, Maggie Richards

The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting, which was attended for the first time by David Gluck, the newly appointed NDP Consultant to the team, and Bryan Robinson - co-opted member onto the team.

The Chair started the meeting by reminding members that the NDP programme covers the area within the Parish Boundary.  The NDP programme of policy development has a clear focus of supporting sustainable development.  However it must also have a balanced approach to protecting the town heritage, look to develop policies which improve the infrastructure and support local businesses, whilst ensuring that Knaresborough continues to be a destination of choice for people to live and for tourists to visit.  He explained that with the ongoing development of the Harrogate and District Local Plan, and the related future designation of potential development land around the town and in adjacent villages, it was important that the NDP Boundary is made clear to members of the public.  NDP policies would not apply to any development outside this Boundary. The group felt that for this reason it was important to maintain ongoing dialogue with HBC and adjacent parishes.

The Chair reminded the group that we need to include local green space designations in the NDP plan as the majority of our list had been ignored when we had submitted areas for designation to HBC during their Green Space consultation.

The aim for the team for the next six months is to have a draft NDP document produced as well as being well on the way to completing the relevant statutory supporting documents.

The Chair formally introduced David Gluck to the team and highlighted that we currently have funding for David for six months.  David then provided more background on his experience and that of the team he works with. David has worked extensively with parish councils in the Leeds area.

The meeting then went on to consider the results of the extensive consultation that had taken place throughout the early part of the summer. The majority of hard copies have been consolidated into a spreadsheet, and the results were shown in summary format. The Chair had added the results of the on line survey to the sheet in a separate section. It was felt that these should be consolidated into the one section.
There are still about 50 forms missing from the sheet. These need to be added.

For this survey we had not captured any details on the background of who had responded.  In hindsight this was felt to be a mistake and should be corrected in future surveys.

The team then discussed a draft project plan that David Gluck has produced.  Chair to send this to HBC for review with the aim as far as possible to ensure our time line fits into HBC’s Local Plan time line so that we submit our deliverables at the correct time.

David Gluck and Chair will work to prepare details on team roles and responsibilities and additional budget considerations for discussion at the next meeting. In addition more information on the supporting documents to be produced - Consultation Statement, Basic Condition Statement, Sustainability Appraisal will all be provided including further details on the potential need to appoint consultants to undertake some of the work.

Minutes of a meeting that the Chair and Andrew attended with HBC Planning department to review NDP progress were tabled.

The need to grow the team was discussed and each member was encouraged to bring a friend to our next session. In addition the need to consult closely with as many local groups as possible was highlighted. Members of the council and working group are also members of other groups within the town.  All are encouraged to raise NDP progress with these teams on a regular basis.

The need to update the NDP web site was discussed. The Chair explained that actions were in place to start to do this.

http://www.knaresboroughtowncouncil.gov.uk/Core/Knaresborough-TC/Pages/Neighbourhood_Development_Plan_2.aspx
It was highlighted that this programme needs extensive communication over the coming year so that residents across the town get regular updates on progress.

Meeting Plan

It was agreed that the group would meet monthly (minimum) over the next six months. Next meeting 7:30  on 26th November, Council Chamber, Knaresborough House.

